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ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2006-2007
The 2006-2007 fiscal year has been highlighted by the continued growth and expansion of SCAN NATOA, Inc.  Led by your Board of Directors, the Chapter has continued to be a valuable resource of information and service to its membership.

A few highlights from the past year include:

· The Chapter offered thirteen opportunities to share information and learn about the latest cable, programming, legislative, regulatory and telecommunications issues:

	Date
	Topic
	Location
	Attendees

	08/21/06
	Chapter meeting at the NATOA  Annual Conference
	Buena Vista Palace

Lake Buena Vista, FL
	30

	09/21/06
	Election Programming Review
	Stanley E. Remelmeyer Telecom. Center 
Torrance, CA
	19

	10/05/06
	Regulatory Post:  AB2987
	City Hall 

Walnut Creek, CA
	94

	10/12/06
	Regulatory Post:  AB2987
	Community Meeting Center 

Garden Grove, CA
	111

	01/11/07
	PEG Post:  AB2987
	KOCT Studio

Oceanside, CA
	29

	01/18/07
	PEG Post:  AB2987
	Stanley E. Remelmeyer Telecom. Center

Torrance, CA
	29

	02/01/07
	Wireless Post:  SB1627
	Cerritos Park East

Cerritos, CA
	64

	02/08/07
	Wireless Post:  SB1627
	City Hall 

Walnut Creek, CA
	67

	02/22/07
	PEG Post:  AB2987
	City Hall 

Walnut Creek, CA
	21

	03/22/07
	PEG Post:  AB2987
	Agoura Hills/Calabasas Community Center

Calabasas, CA
	20

	03/29/07
	Programming Swap-A-Rama II
	Community Meeting Center 

Garden Grove, CA
	56

	04/19/06
	National Association of Broadcasters Trade Show and Conference
	Convention Center

Las Vegas, NV
	11

	05/24/07
	Eleventh Annual Spring Conference: "Perception Becomes Reality” and STAR Awards Luncheon
	Fairmont Miramar Hotel 

Santa Monica, CA


	193
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· Our membership grew by 9% to 492 dues paying members. SCAN NATOA is the largest NATOA Chapter.

· Our treasury continued to grow, enabling the provision of member services at a reasonable cost.

· Our Eleventh Annual SCAN NATOA Spring Conference – "Perception Becomes Reality” - was held on May 24th in Santa Monica at the Fairmont Miramar Hotel. 193 Attendees from eight different states took part in a full day of activities that included nationally recognized speakers.  The Chapter kept registration prices low and the benefits high. Registration fees have been held constant for this event for several years. The conference had three dynamic tracks: Telecommunications and Regulatory; Government Access; and Technology and Facilities.

· The Spring Conference also included the Eleventh Annual STAR Awards Video Programming competition and gala luncheon.  There were 225 entries for the STAR Awards, an all time high.  The Luncheon show included the SCANettes (AKA “Tap Dancin’ Divas”) doing a salute to the reality show “I Love New York”.  Their featured number was a tap dance to “New York, New York”.  They received a standing ovation!
· SCAN NATOA SWAP-A-RAMA chapter meeting for “exchange of programming” gave each attendee at least 400 (100% increase) free DVD’s of local programming to cablecast on their government access channel.

· SCAN NATOA has four avenues for electronic information distribution to members; a programming list serve (COMET Network), a member Listserve (SCAN NATOA), and two announcement lists for all chapter members (MEMBERS) and those who have attended events or worked with the chapter in the past (INFORMATION).  

· Our Listserve now serves 170 (11% decrease in users) municipal and professional representatives.  This year, an audit of all eligible users was performed resulting in a decrease.
SCAN NATOA hosted same topic multiple location Chapter meetings in Calabasas, Cerritos, Garden Grove, Oceanside, Torrance, (Southern California) and Walnut Creek (Northern California) drawing 435 attendees.

· Dues were kept at the same low rate since fiscal year 2000-2001 and we continue to deliver the services and educational opportunities we offered in prior years.

· COMET (Community Media Television) Network was launched in May 2001.  COMET is designed to be a centralized resource center for participating channels; today it has 125 channels, representing 
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192 government access programmers.  COMET Listserve initially had 23 individual participants in more than 30 states.  The Listserve provides production staff across the country with information on programming, technical issues, equipment recommendations, trouble shooting, job opportunities and general production topics.  COMET was expanded nationwide in 2003 to allow NATOA members to share video programming and production related information.
· SCAN NATOA budgeted significant monetary, in-kind, and leadership support to a coalition of organizations to retain assistance in responding to state franchising efforts.

· In 2006, the California Legislature adopted AB 2987, which replaces local cable franchising with state franchising. SCAN NATOA unsuccessfully opposed AB 2987, but, working with Alliance for Community Media, the League of California Cities and California State Association of Counties, obtained critical amendments to the legislation that helped protect local interests.
· SCAN NATOA also worked with the League of California Cities to submit comments to the Public Utilities Commission regarding implementation of AB 2987, again achieving important clarifying language in the CPUC's decision that helps protect local interests. 

· SCAN NATOA held six seminars to help local governments understand and implement AB 2987.  Two of the seminars provided an overview of the entire legislation, with four focusing on PEG Access provisions of the new law.

The SCAN NATOA Board of Directors will prepare a financial report as required by the Bylaws within 120 days after the close of our fiscal year on June 30, 2007.  Members may receive a copy of the report by contacting the Chapter Treasurer.

It has been another great year for SCAN NATOA.  The Chapter will continue to support issues that best address the needs of the communities we represent.  We will continue to recognize the importance of information, preparation and cooperation as we approach our next year with a determination to continue to expand our activities and improve our services to our members.  

SCAN NATOA, Inc. BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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